Piseco Yacht Club

    Awards Cocktail Party Meeting     8/25/07
Minutes
www.Pisecoyachtclub.org

      The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by Commodore Mary Hyde.

       The awards would be first on the Agenda.  Dick Miller and Carl Bergmann were responsible for the very nice laptop presentation of  Piseco and Speculator photographs taken by area photographers.  The DVD can be purchased through Dick Miller.  The club recognized Alyse Branum and Elaine Bellville, grandmothers of Michael Lee and Jacqueline and Michael Belleville, who were Junior sailors this year.  Alyse and Elaine are the daughters of George Ramage, who along with Don Wilcock and George Brownlow, founded the club in 1961.  George Ramage was Commodore in 1964.  We also mentioned that Jim Roemer’s father, Joe Roemer, worked the Committee Boat from 1968 to 1970.  In 1970, he purchased a Hobie 14 and began sailing with the club.

There were 20 Senior races and 4 Junior clinics, the majority of which were well 
attended.  Although there was no Junior Cup or Junior Sunfish Bowl this year, Juniors participated in the Founders Cup.  We had several races in which there were lots of boats, making score-keeping a challenge, but that was good.  We have a Flying Scot award only this year (no Sunfish or Hobie class).  Some members will be receiving trophies for the first time this year.  Also, Ken Hull III did very well as a non member, and we hope that he will consider joining next year.

The Outstanding Achievement Award was given to Doug McIlroy, who is our first 

official PisecoYacht Club webmaster.  Doug said that the club purchased the domain and the host server is at Dartmouth College.  The URL is www.Pisecoyachtclub.org.
Jim Roemer presented the following awards:
Founders – Junior                                         2007 Junior Clinic Participant

            Jason Toffey

1st


Joseph Adcock
Matthew Ball

2nd


Zachary Ball
Emma Giedraitis
3rd


Jacqueline Belleville







Benjamin Williams







Codie Williams 

2007 Regatta Participant


Michael Lee


Michael Belleville                                                 

Variety Class




Founders - Senior

Mark Godecki

1st


Ed Cox

1st
Art Withington
2nd


Jim Roemer

2nd
Doug McIlroy

3rd


Chips Arend

3rd
Arietta Sesquicentennial


Senior Regatta
Mark Godecki

1st


Tom Tys

1st
Art Withington
2nd


Chips Arend

2nd
Chips Arend

3rd


Roger Rommel
3rd
Flying Scot

Art Withington
1st
Chips Arend

2nd


Frank Sczerzenie
3rd
Mary thanked the following (if anyone is forgotten, she apologized): Chips for doing results, Doug for website, Ken for buoys, Jim for trophies, Dave and Ed for boat and gas, Judy and Annette for taking notes at meetings, Dick Miller and Carl Bergmann for the for laptop show, volunteers for the Juniors, and all others for making the club a success, including non-members Jim Horan (Committee Boat mooring), Sherry Boyd (Junior clinics at Big Sand), and Randy Huta (putting in buoys 5, 5A, and 5B).  
Officer/Committee Reports:

Secretary’s Report
     The reading of the Secretary’s minutes was waived.  Art pointed out that the barging foul discussion in the summer meeting minutes needed elaboration.  Art said that the leeward boat is not allowed to luft, but can force the windward boat across the line if she stays on her course.  However, because we have different types of boats, that point a bit differently, are their courses always exactly on the same line at start.  Chips now has the Rules Book, and over the winter, Chips and Dave will work on extracting those rules that pertain to our club.  Art stated that there are only about 5 pages that pertain to us.  Should we buy more Rules Books?  Doug said that there is a website where the rules can be found, and they are updated about every 3 years.
      Treasurer’s Report – Judy
     Judy reported that there is $685.68 in the Checking Account and $4,256.14 in the Savings Account.  Judy submitted a written report.  We have 24 Sailing Members and 3 Junior Members, although we have more than just 3 Junior Members, as Juniors can join as either a solitary Junior or fall under a family membership.  For the Poker Run, 176 hands were played, and we donated $445 to the Ambulance Fund.  The club took in income of $1,255 and paid out expenses of $941.04.
     We renewed Regatta Insurance this year for $315.00 after having let it lapse for several years.  Years ago, this insurance was more expensive because you had to join the US Sailing Association in order to get it, so the total was over $500.00 a year.  We did not feel that individual homeowners’ insurance was adequate to protect officers, members and club assets in case of a large lawsuit.  However, members should also put their boats on their own homeowners’ insurance to protect against lesser damages.
     Mary said that when she called the insurance company, the representative said that the Regatta Liability Insurance that we purchased protects all racers in all races from the time they leave their moorings to the time they return home.  The representative gave her an example – if the major breadwinner of a family drowned during a race, leaving the non-working spouse with a family to raise and no income, the surviving spouse would not sue on her own homeowners’ insurance for the lost income.  That is when the Regatta Liability Insurance would protect us.  
     Junior Program and Clinics – Mary 

     There will be changes next year – to be determined over the winter.  As Commodore, Mary doesn’t have the time to organize the Junior clinics, too.  An e-mail will be sent to the Juniors soon.  Some families are not at the lake on a regular basis and perhaps the dates of the activities could be more tailored to their schedules.  Or, perhaps a particular family who has an experienced Senior sailor could run one or two clinics, and the tasks could be shared in that way. This year, Jon Belleville helped at a few clinics and did a real good job sketching pictures of various points of sail and describing them, as well as instructing Junior sailors on the water.  More input should come from the individual families – the families should work together.  Mary would still be willing to help teach at the clinics, just not organize them.  Perhaps Amy Ball, Jim Roemer, and Doug McIlroy would also be willing to help, but the Junior Committee would need to contact them.

     It is important to note that Juniors must know the rules, have a fair amount of sailing competence, and have numbers on their sails, to compete in Fleet races, so that there are no mishaps or cause for protests.

          Race/Protest Committee – Jim, Chips, Doug
     Jim reported that for 12 years there had been no protests, and this year there were two.  One of them was due to the missing number 3 placard.  Doug McIlroy made two replacements, but one of them subsequently flew off the side of the boat.  (Since that time, Art Withington found the missing 3 at Poplar Point and has put back on the Committee Boat.)  Ken Hull has offered to make a whole new set of numbers over the winter.
  It was mentioned that perhaps someone should also look at repairing/tightening up the hooks on the Committee Boat, as they could be the reason why the numbers are blowing off.




         Nominating Committee – Art, Mary, Char
     Art said there was nothing to report.
Housekeeping -  Reminders:   

1. Buoy removal for 2007 and placement for 2008 is on the schedule.  There are no changes.  Ken Hull replaced the flags on all the buoys.  Judy noted that Ken needs to turn in receipts so that she can pay him.
2. We have been asked to take out the docks for the Welch’s and Withington’s.  The time will be 10:00AM on the Sunday before Labor Day.  Mary will contact members during the week.
3. Dave and Chips will take care of the Committee Boat for the winter – taking out and storing it.  It does not have to be cleaned until spring.

4. Regarding membership, Mary will get with Bill Edwards on inserting something into his fireworks letter next spring.
Old Business:
The definition of family membership was discussed.  As long as children are still dependents for income tax purposes and/or insurance purposes, or they are still in college and living with their parents, a family membership will include them.  Once children are living on their own and working, they should join separately from the family.
Non members can race with the club.  Their races count with members’ results, but non members are not eligible for awards.
New Business:
1. 2008 Schedule was handed out.  It is a DRAFT only, to be refined at the Executive Meeting over Memorial Day.  (All members, not just officers, are welcome to attend this meeting, however.)  Members asked if a Revised or Issued Date could be put on the top right corner of the Schedule.  Members like having 2 races on Sunday now.  The Senior Regatta weekend should be in early August.  Changes will be made and the DRAFT schedule will be e-mailed out to members along with the 2007 Membership List.  Members were reminded that regarding Committee Boat Duty, Mary will e-mail them a week ahead of time, whenever possible.  It is your responsibility to get a replacement and notify the Commodore.
We used to have a Powder Puff Race, which was where lady crew members and male captains switched roles.  We added a Junior and Senior Sunfish Bowl next year – is there interest?
2. Members like the website and having results posted there.  Doug said we could use more pictures, and they can be e-mailed to him and he will post them.  Could members take more pictures while they are working the Committee Boat?  It was suggested that the club think about securing a digital camera for the Committee Boat.

3. Phone tree within individual boat classes – could a phone tree be created so that we can get more boats of the same class out together racing.  There was some interest, and may be worked on over the winter.
4. Would members like to have a few cocktail parties at their camps during the season – to just get together and talk racing, etc., etc.  It would be informal and probably bring your own.  There was interest.  Annette and Art would be willing to host, and Mary said she could host the first one.
   A motion to adjourn was made by Mark Godecki and seconded by Elaine Miller.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Annette Withington and Mary Hyde
